
July 25, 2006

Advanced Imaging Center of Pocatello
ATTN: Troy Curnutt, CEO

Radiation Safety Officer
1151 Hospital Way, Building B
Pocatello, ID  83201

SUBJECT:  TERMINATION OF YOUR NRC RADIOACTIVE MATERIALS LICENSE

By letter dated May 22, 2006, you informed the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) that
you wished to terminate your NRC radioactive materials license and transfer all commitments
regarding materials and authorized users made by Advanced Imaging Center of Pocatello to
Portneuf Medical Center, NRC License No. 11-27384-01.  This consent of transfer is requested
due to the purchase of all assets of Advanced Imaging Center of Pocatello by Portneuf Medical
Center.  It is our understanding that Portneuf Medical Center agrees to abide by all constraints,
conditions requirements, representations, and commitments identified in NRC License No.
11-29215-01 (Advanced Imaging Center of Pocatello).  Review of the above document indicates
that the transfer of control described above is in accordance with the Atomic Energy Act of 1954
(68 Stat. 919), including any amendments thereto, and we hereby give NRC consent to same
pursuant to Section 30.34(b) of 10 CFR Part 30.  Therefore, the commitments made by
Advanced Imaging Center of Pocatello have been transferred to Portneuf Medical Center, NRC
License No. 11-27384-01.

Based on these conclusions no further actions with respect to NRC regulated material is
required and NRC license number 11-29215-01 for your facility at Pocatello, ID 83201, is hereby
terminated.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me at 817-276-
6552.

Sincerely,

/RA/

Rachel S. Browder, Health Physicist
Nuclear Materials Licensing Branch

Docket:   030-37033
License:  11-29215-01
Control:   470975

Enclosure:  As stated
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11-29215-01

MATERIALS LICENSE
SUPPLEMENTARY SHEET

Docket or Reference Number
030-37033

Amendment No. 01

Advanced Imaging Center of Pocatello
1151 Hospital Way, Building B
Pocatello, Idaho  83201

In accordance with Transfer of Control letter dated May 22, 2006, NRC License No.11-29215-01 is hereby
terminated.

FOR THE U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

/RA/
Date:  July 25, 2006 By:                                                                                

Rachel S. Browder, Health Physicist
Nuclear Materials Licensing Branch 
Region IV
Arlington, Texas  76011


